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Title: Resolution to execute a contract with Northern Sierra Air Quality Management 
District and accept AB 2766 DMV Surcharge Funds.  

CEQA: Not a Project 
Recommendation: That Council 1) review the attached contract with Northern Sierra Air 
Quality Management District (NSAQMD); 2) adopt Resolution No. 2023–64 accepting the 
contract between NSAQMD and the City of Grass Valley; and 3) authorize the City Manager 
to be delegated the authority to conduct all negotiations, sign and submit all documents, 
including, but not limited to applications agreements, amendments, and payment 
request, which may be necessary for the completion of the grant scope, subject to legal 
review.   
 

Prepared by: Zac Quentmeyer, Deputy Public Works Director  

Council Meeting Date:  November 28, 2023          Date Prepared:  November 21, 2023 

Agenda:  Consent 
Background Information:  In May of 2023, Northern Sierra Air Quality Management 
District solicited grant applications for AB 2766 DMV Surcharge Funds. The City 
submitted a successful application requesting $50,000 for a project to purchase a 
tractor to be utilized by the Public Works Department. This project consists of 
replacing two John Deere tractors (JD955 and JD301-A) with a new 4052M Heavy Duty 
John Deere tractor. The primary objective of the project is to reduce emissions and 
increase staff efficiencies by replacing two outdated tractors with a new tractor 
capable of performing the same task as both replacement tractors. This project would 
include retiring one John Deere 301A diesel tractor, approximately 45 years old, and 
one John Deere 955 diesel tractor, approximately 30 years old. One John Deere 4052M 
Heavy Duty Compact Utility tractor would be purchased to replace the functionality of 
the retired tractors. The city utilizes tractors for leveling, aerating turf, spreading 
seed and fertilizer, snow removal, post hole digging, trenching and material 
mobilization. Attached is the contract for Council review and information. 
 
Council Goals/Objectives:  The execution of this action attempts to achieve Strategic 
Goal #5 – High Performance Government and Quality Service. 
 
Fiscal Impact: $50,000 of the total project cost ($61,976.57) will be covered by grant 
funds. City funds will cover the remaining cost ($11,976.57).    
 
Funds Available:   Yes   Account #:  100-501-51020 
 
Reviewed by: Tim Kiser, City Manager        Attachments: Resolution 2023-64 


